SESSION OF 2010

SUPPLEMENTAL NOTE ON HOUSE BILL NO. 2544

As Amended by House Committee on
Appropriations

Brief*

HB 2544, as amended, would change the method of
compensation for members of the state public trust established
for certain communities within Superfund sites. Current law
provides that the trustees for certain communities within
superfund sites receive subsistence and travel reimbursement
for the days they meet. The bill would change that
compensation to the per diem rate of members of the
Legislature for days of actual attendance at any meeting of the
trust ($88.66 per day).

The bill also would add a provision to abolish the trust.
The trust would be abolished when transfer of all affected
properties to appropriate entities is completed or on July 1,
2014, whichever is earlier.

Background

Representative Doug Gatewood testified in support of the
bill.

The House Committee amended the bill to add provisions
for the abolition of the trust when its duties are completed.

A revised fiscal note on the bill indicates additional
expenditures for trustee compensation of $8,049 in FY 2010,
and $21,464 in FY 2011, to be paid from funds of the trust.

*Supplemental notes are prepared by the Legislative Research
Departmentand do notexpress legislative intent. The supplemental note
and fiscal note for this bill may be accessed on the Internet at
http://www.kslegislature.org
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